
Work Day – 5 September 2015 

The weather was fortunately favourable on our very first Work Day.  Nobody knew what 

was going to happen. How would it go? Would anybody even turn up or not? But thanks 

to our first group of hardworking volunteers – eleven in all (Keith, Sandra, Marjorie, 

Thelma, Kate, Chris, Peter, Sybil, myself and my two boys, Jonathan and Samuel) 

All of them worked really hard and managed to clear a lot of area. For example, moving 

the slabs away from the fence at the front, picking up most of the broken glass, clearing 

the weeds and debris, measuring the area for the storage bays, etc…… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attached below is the plan drawn by Chris Allen which is self-explanatory. If you have 

any question with regard to the plan or suggestion, please contact one of the committee 

members. 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be holding the Work Days on every first Saturday of the month. Please do come 

and join us! This is one way to get to know your fellow allotmenteers, to improve the 

community spirit and share knowledge! 



2nd Work Day – 3 October 2015 

 

What a fantastic day it turned out to be! Although we had grey skies, we also had the 

determination to carry on with the work. At 9.50am, there weren’t many people about except 

Peter Whelan, Chris Allen, Samuel and myself. A bit of a disheartening start, but slowly people 

began to arrive. Jan & Keith Lewis, Peter and Nicola James, Stephen Bray, Tony Adams, Jacek 

Olech with Natalia, Alan & Alex, Marvin and Ronnie Adkin, Keith Horkan and Diane Conner. 18 

volunteers! A real good turnout! 

Thank you for all the hard work 

and effort! Everyone had a good 

time, talking whilst working 

away, and enjoying teas, coffees 

and biscuits. 

 

We removed the huge tower of 

bricks, using some of the bricks as the base for the first storage bay, pulled out a lot of the 

weeds, picked up the broken glass, scrap metal and plastics, cleared the area in front of the 

proposed storage concrete shed, collected most of the wood - including the burnt pieces - and 

put them on top of the bonfire. The compound is looking good already! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A good day’s work!  Thank you again! Everyone! 

We hope to have your continued support for the next Work Day on Saturday, 7 November 2015! 

 

See you then! 


